
 

C O N S E N T  C A L E N D A R  A G E N D A  I T E M  
 

 
    

DATE:   27 August 2018 

RE:  Waste Water Pump Station  

TO:  Port of Newport Board of Commissioners 

ISSUED BY:  Aaron Bretz, Director of Operations 
    

 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
We requested bids on the replacement a pair of sewer pumps in South Beach. The replacement is on 
the approved capital improvements projects list. The current pumps were installed in the late 70’s; only 
one of the original two pumps is currently operating. The other pump will not hold a prime, and we 
recently had to conduct repairs to keep the only working pump running.  
 
DETAIL SUPPORTING 
 
We heard from three local plumbing companies on the project. Two declined to bid, and the third 
entered a bid that was significantly under budget. Because of the current condition of the pumps, and 
the very competitive price we received along with two refusals to bid, I recommend approval of this 
work. We simplified the design of the replacements, which made the cost of the work less than what 
was budgeted.  
 
 
ALTERNATE CONSIDERATIONS 
 
Continuing to use the existing pumps would be more expensive than replacement. We could wait to get 
more bids, but given the competitive price we received and the condition of the existing pumps, My 
recommendation is to get the work going as soon as we possibly can.      
 
BUDGET IMPLICATIONS 
 
This work is in the FY 2018-19 budget.  
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
I recommend that a Commissioner make a MOTION TO AUTHORIZE THE GM TO CONTRACT WITH 
WITH COAST RANGE EQUIPMENT AND REPAIR TO REPLACE THE LIFT STATION PUMPS IN 
THE SOUTH BEACH MARINA, NOT TO EXCEED $11,071.64. 

 




